
NOTICE TO AIRPORT USERS 
PROPOSED AIRPORT IMPROVEMENT PROJECTS 
Madera Municipal Airport, Madera, California 

Posted December 14, 2015 
 

Project Description and Justification 
 
As per Order 5100.38D Section 3-20 Consultation with Airport Users.  The City of Madera proposes to 
request Airport Improvement Program Grant funds for the following projects at Madera Municipal 
Airport, Madera, California.  While this notification does not require users to provide input or agree with 
the proposed projects, the City is providing a reasonable opportunity for users to provide input to the 
proposals listed below. 
 
Reconstruct General Aviation Apron Phase II (Aprons A4 and A5).  The pavements in the existing 
general aviation apron are more than 30 years old.  These pavements are cracked, weathered, and, in 
some instances, showing signs of incipient failure.  It is proposed to reconstruct this apron in three 
phases.  This project includes Phase II reconstruction, which consists of Aprons A4 and A5. 
 
It is not feasible to adjust finished grade on this apron due to the proximity of adjacent buildings and 
taxiways.  It is, therefore, necessary to reconstruct the total apron to new grades that match critical 
fixed grades at the sides of the apron.  It is proposed to pulverize the existing pavement section, remove 
the existing pulverized asphalt and aggregate base, stockpile it, and reuse it as subbase course in the 
new pavement section.   
 
The pavement section will be designated to accommodate moderate sized jet aircraft and single and 
dual engine propeller-driven aircraft. 
 
Project Date:  The design of this project is scheduled to occur in 2016. 
 
Impacts:  Construction is scheduled to last _40_ working days.  Aprons A4 and A5 will be closed during 
the construction of this project.  There will be no other impacts and the airport will remain open the 
entire time of construction. 
 
Total Project Cost:  $1,570,000 with 90% funding through FAA Airport Improvement Grant. 
 

Comments or Questions: 
 
Comments or questions must be received by January 15, 2016.  Comments or questions on this notice 
should be directed to: 
 
 
Jason Rogers 
Administrative Analyst 
Public Works / Airport 
City of Madera 
1030 S. Gateway Dr. 
Madera, CA 93637 
T: 559-661-5466 
jrogers@cityofmadera.com 

mailto:jrogers@cityofmadera.com

